Maryland Home Improvement Commission
Public Business Meeting Minutes
Date:



February 7, 2013
Time:



10:00 a.m.

Place:



500 N. Calvert Street

Baltimore, Maryland 21202

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Francisco Acosta





Marilyn Jumalon





Joseph Tunney




Andrew Snyder


MEMBERS ABSENT:
John Borz, Chairman




I. Jean White
OTHERS PRESENT:

Barbara Hardy, Panel Secretary

Joel Jacobson, Assistant Attorney General




Helen Johnson, Assistant Executive Director





Steven Smitson, Executive Director





Alvin White, Licensing Supervisor


 
Call to Order
Vice Chair Joseph Tunney called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.
Welcome to Barbara Hardy
The Commission welcomed Barbara Hardy, who joined the Commission on February 6, 2013, as the new panel secretary.  Prior to joining the Commission, Ms. Hardy worked for the Board of Certified Public Accountants.  



Approval of the October 4, 2012 Minutes
The Minutes of the October 4, 2012, Commission meeting were approved.  




Review of PSI Exam Results
	Below is the examination statistics summary for the month of January 2013.

	Home Improvement
	Candidates Tested
	Passed
	Failed
	Pass %

	Contractor
	135
	76
	59
	56%

	Subcontractor
	11
	4
	7
	36%

	Salesperson
	80
	56
	24
	70%

	TOTAL
	226
	136
	90
	60%


Guaranty Fund Activity Report
[image: image1.emf]Legislative Update
The Commission has two bills pending in the Maryland Legislature.  SB 66 would increase the Commission’s member from 7 to 9 members, reduce the number of required meetings from 12 per year to 6, and clarify the definition of a “quorum.”  SB 78 would increase the amount from $5,000 to $10,000 for Guaranty Fund claims that the Commission can decide without requiring a hearing. On January 9, 2013, the Senate Education, Health and Environmental Affairs Committee held hearings on both bills.  On January 28th, the Committee voted in favor of both bills with amendments.  
Boat Lifts
The Commission received a complaint from a homeowner regarding a boat lift that was attached to a residential pier.  This issue arises as a result of the Commission’s jurisdiction over piers attached to residential property.  The Commission has, for the time being, jurisdiction over the construction of piers which are permanently attached to the shoreline of residential property.  The Maryland Legislature has created a new Marine Contractor Board in the Department of the Environment.  Once that board begins to issue licenses, which is expected to occur by December 2013, MHIC will no longer have jurisdiction over the construction of piers or other marine contracting projects.  However, the Marine Contractor Board is not yet issuing licenses, so until that time MHIC retains jurisdiction over pier construction. Because boat lifts are typically connected to a pier, the issue arises whether the construction of boat lifts would fall under MHIC jurisdiction.   Following a brief discussion, the Commissioners requested additional details about the complaint and agreed to defer the discussion until next month’s meeting.

Adjournment
The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.
______________________________

   ____________________________

Joseph Tunney, Vice Chair



   Steven Smitson, Executive Director
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